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Principal’s Message

 

Welcome back to all students and their families!  I would like to take this opportunity to extend a special welcome to students and staff new to the Caldwell Road School Community. I hope everyone had the opportunity to enjoy our outstanding summer weather filled with fun activities and some relaxation.  It is hard to believe that we are already beginning a new school year.  It will take some time to transition to a new normal at school and we will continue to follow the advice and protocols from Public Health including mask wearing to ensure the safety and well being of everyone. I encourage you to maintain communication with your child’s classroom teacher throughout the school year and to contact the teacher should you have questions or concerns.  As well, check our school website regularly for updates and check your child’s book bag daily for information, During the first few weeks of school we establish routines that will foster student success.  For parents, ensuring that your children arrive at school on time is a crucial part of our partnership in building that success. Students should arrive on the school grounds by 8:10am and will enter the building upon arrival at their designated doors. All teaching staff will be outside on the first day of school to greet their classes. I look forward to working with you this year.
 
Sincerely,

 Donald Morrison, Principal

 
	DATES TO REMEMBER



	Sept. 9
	Stand Up Against Bullying Day- Wear Pink!

	Sept. 17
	Terry Fox Walk

	Sept. 23
	Curriculum Night

	Sept. 24
	Professional Development Day- no school for students


	*Oct. 4-21
(90 min. x 4 days)
	*NS Reading, writing, Math Assessment for Grade 6

	Oct. 11
	Thanksgiving-No School

	Oct. 15
	Picture Day

	Oct. 22
	Provincial Conference Day-no school for students

	*Please note: The Provincial Assessment for grade three will take place in May
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STAND UP AGAINST BULLYING DAY
Remember that September 9th is Stand up Against Bullying Day. We are asking all students and staff to wear something pink on that day.
EMAILS & NEWSLETTERS FROM THE SCHOOL

All newsletters will be sent electronically using our School Messenger information system. Registration form contact information sheets will be sent home soon to be updated.  Please ensure that we have your current email address.  The monthly newsletters will also be posted on our school website.  If you require hard copies, please notify the office.

LUNCH HOUR STUDENTS

Many students at Caldwell Road School stay for lunch.  Absences from the lunch program MUST be reported by phone or by note.  Students who regularly stay for lunch are not permitted to leave the school grounds. Students have a staggered lunch where half of them eat at 11:30 and then go out to play from 11:55 to 12:15. The other half goes out to play at 11:30 and eats lunch from 11:55 to 12:15 with afternoon classes starting at 12:20.  Due to the large number of students staying at lunch we are not able to heat lunches.  If you wish your child to have a warm lunch, please send it in a thermos. Please send appropriate cutlery with your child; we have limited disposable cutlery for students, and there is no guarantee we will be able to provide some if your child does not have a fork or spoon.

SAFE ARRIVAL LINE NUMBER 462-6013
The safe arrival program is designed to help ensure the "SAFE ARRIVAL" of your child.  It is very important for parents to inform the school when your child is absent or late for school.  If you know that your child will be out for several days, please leave a message and the date you expect him/her to return. Our safe arrival line is open 24 hours a day, 7 days a week for messages!  If you can help in any way (even one day a week) please phone the school.  Late students need to let the Safe Arrival Volunteers know they are here.  This helps the safe arrival volunteer from placing unnecessary phone calls.  Please stop by the office if your child is late to let us know and avoid unnecessary phone calls home.  
Please inform the school when your child is absent or late for school.  Since parents sometimes know in advance that their child will be absent they can eliminate phone calls by:

1.  Sending a note in advance (i.e. appointments)

2.  Sending a note with another child of the family (for illness)

3.  Telephone the school to inform us of your child’s absence.

PEANUT & NUT ALERTS/SCENT AWARE:
As most of you are aware, Caldwell Road is a "peanut & nut aware" school.  We have several students with life-threatening allergies and we wish to make our school safe for all our learners.  That means your cooperation is necessary in keeping all peanut / tree nut products out of our school. You and your child are asked to carefully monitor the lunch and snack foods brought to school.  The teachers will help reinforce this with the children and we ask your cooperation in keeping all peanut/tree nut products out of our school.  We would also remind you of the high numbers of individuals suffering from allergies, asthma and other lung related illnesses.  Your help in maintaining our school as a "No Scents is Good Sense" environment is greatly appreciated. 
SAFETY CONCERNS
We encourage students not to walk through the parking lot where staff park their cars because of traffic and school buses at Caldwell Road School driving in and out.  Please encourage your child to use the sidewalks when coming to and leaving the school building.  Students should walk across the upper kidney shaped grassed area (end of sidewalk near the main entrances) to the sidewalk by the ball field fence.  During the arrival and departure of the school buses, we will encourage students to stay beyond the yellow line marked on the school asphalt, near the main entrance, when arriving and at dismissal times.

No vehicles are to drive through or beyond the kidney shaped grass area (the only exception are those vehicles with authorized handicapped signs).  It is important that we allow room for the buses to drive through.  If you must drive your child to school please turn your vehicle at the end of the staff parking lot and drop them off quickly there. If you need to get out of your vehicle for any reason, please park in the lower end of the parking lot close to the school info sign so as not to impede the flow of traffic.  Please watch carefully at noon, before and after school for those children walking or being dropped off, running to or from the playground area.

The Crosswalk Guards are in place for the students’ safety.  Please encourage your child to cross at the area where a Crosswalk Guard is waiting for them when crossing the street.  For safety reasons please ask your child to cross at the crosswalk at the school.  Please note that there is only one turning lane when exiting the driveway onto Caldwell Road. Please watch out for the crossing guard and children when exiting.
REMINDERS
· Students wanting to go to friends’ homes after school should make those arrangements from home and a note brought in to the classroom teacher.  These arrangements cannot be made during the day as we can’t be sure that parents are aware of these plans.  As well, the office phone is used by school staff for incoming and outgoing calls.

· Caldwell Road School is open until 3:30 pm Monday to Friday for students to enter the building to pick up forgotten belongings.  Rooms are closed and locked after this time.

FIELD TRIPS AND VOLUNTEERS
Periodically throughout the year, teachers may take their classes on field trips. In order for this to happen, chaperones are often needed. Please be mindful that if you would like to accompany a class on a field trip, a child abuse registry and criminal records check need to be completed. It is suggested that if you are a caregiver who would like to chaperone and do not have the necessary paperwork that you consider going through the process as soon as possible as it often takes time to get notification back. The criminal records and child abuse registry only need to be done every three years, and we keep this on file at the school for you. If you already have had the forms done in the last three years, please send in a copy for the school if you have not already done so. A link for more information may be found on our website in the “Our School” section.
CRES WEBSITE
	
	Please visit our school website at http://car.hrce.ca


There are upcoming events and calendar, links for families, students and staff, and much more. Enjoy!

LUNCH MONITORS WANTED!!
Are you interested in helping out the school during the day while getting paid? Caldwell is looking for full and part-time lunch monitors for the 2019-20 school year. If you are interested, please call the school at 902-462-6010 for more information.
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Congratulations to the following students from Caldwell Road:  Sonya Sanford, Angie Mosher. Rylea Bungay, Sydney Deveaux, Kerri Mason, Julia Hines, Meghan Sullivan, Antonia Tagliapietra, Jaden Daniels, and Teagan Sullivan.  These students entered a calendar art contest for Mike Savage, MP and had their drawings selected to go into the calendars that are distributed to residents of Mike Savage’s constituency.  Students received a certificate from Mike Savage’s office.  





Congratulations to Antonia Tagliapietra in grade three!  Antonia was the lucky winner of the Mooseheads hockey stick.





Office 462-6010 / Safe Arrival line 462-6013  http://car.hrce.ca


E-mail – cres@hrce.ca
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